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NEWSLETTER – FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

Friday 20 April 2018 

Dear Community, 

Welcome back to Term 2. 

I hope you all managed to find some time to relax and rest, with family and friends, over the two week 

holiday breaak. 

The term promises to be a busy one, as is the life of a school, and my hope is that it will be a term filled 

with many opportunities to learn, with lots of fun along the way. 

Tonight we will gather in St. Mary MacKillop Church, Keilor Downs, at 7.00 pm, to celebrate & 

acknowledge the Confirmation of our Year 6 students. Bishop Mark Edwards OMI, will confirm the 

children. Please keep them in your prayers & thoughts, as they take yet another step in their ‘faith 

journey’. 

 

Term 2 is ‘reports & parent-teacher conversations’ term. Teachers will continue the process of assessing 

your children, to determine their growth in learning, over Terms 1 & 2, with a view to providing you with 

a Student Achievement Report, in Week 10 of the term. They, the teachers, will also sit with you in Week 

11 of term, to have a conversation with you regarding your children’s achievements throughout Semester 

1 (Term 1 & Term 2). 

  



I will be away from school for the duration of Weeks 3 – 5 (04.05 – 27.05), attending the International 

Conference On Thinking in the United States, as well taking some leave. In my absence, Matthew Stead, 

Deputy Principal, will be Acting Principal. 

Once again, welcome back everyone and may Term 2 be a positive & fun-filled one for all at St. Paul’s. 

 

Denis J. Daly 

Principal 

 

PARENTS GROUP FUNDRAISER - AVENGERS INFINITE WAR - PRIVATE SCREENING 

We have approximately 23 seats available for the Avengers Private screening at Hoyts, Watergardens.  

The cost is $18.00 per person.  Please note that all children must be accompanied by an adult.  If interested 

please hand your order form and money to the office. 

NAPLAN 2018 

NAPLAN 2018 testing will take place on May 15, May 16 & May 17. If you are the parent or guardian of a 

Year 3 or Year 5 student, please take the time to read the NAPLAN 2018 Parent Information Brochure 

attached to this newsletter. 

 

PREP (FOUNDATION) 2019 – ENROLMENTS OPEN 

We have now advertised for 2019 Prep enrolments.  To ensure we have a placing for our existing families 

wishing to enrol their child in 2019, we ask that you obtain an enrolment form from the school office as 

soon as possible. Please be sure to pass this information on to prospective new families, who have a child 

due to start school in 2019. Enrolment places for Prep 2019 are limited and Enrolment Applications 

(available from the office) need to be filled out as soon as possible. 

 

 

  



URGENT REQUEST 
As of the first day of Term 3, Monday 16 July, all excursion and school activity permission forms will be 
sent out to families, through CareMonkey. It is therefore, essential that all children have a CareMonkey 
Profile, in order for parents to be able to give permission for their children to attend excursions or take 
part in school activities, requiring parent permission or consent. We ask all families to set up a 
CareMonkey profile for their children IMMEDIATELY. 
 
Email invitations are continuing to be sent to all families for whom we have an email address, to download 
the CareMonkey app. Thank you to those parents who have responded to the email and have set up a 
profile for their children. If you have not yet responded to the email please do so as soon as possible. 
Please check your email inbox or spam for the CareMonkey email. Thank you for your support in ensuring 
your children are safe and cared for at all times. 
 

 

 

SCHOOL CLOSURES 

Wednesday 25th April - ANZAC Day Public Holiday 

Monday 7th May – Staff Professional Development. The school will be closed for teacher professional 

learning on Monday 7 May. Staff will be working on the formation of the 2018 Semester One Student 

Achievement Report format and content 

 

 

 

 

  



STUDENT ABSENCES 

 Following a review of the Attendance Guidelines by the Minster for Education in Term 4, 2017 ‘schools 

must advise parents/guardians of unexplained absences, on the same day, as soon as practicable, 

including for post-compulsory aged students’. All schools must fully implement the changes to the 

Attendance Guidelines by the end of Term 2, 2018. These changes will help ensure the safety of school-

aged children during school hours and that schools are supported in their duty of care obligations.  

If your child is going to be absent from school for any reason, we ask that you log onto the Skoolbag app, 

then go to eForms, hit Absentee Form and complete the details of the absence then hit Submit. All 

Absentee Forms are sent to the Principal. They are then forwarded to the classroom teacher and the 

office. As of early Term 2, if your child is away and we have not been notified, you will receive an SMS 

message asking you to contact the school. If we do not hear from you within a certain time (to be notified) 

we will call your emergency contacts. If we cannot reach the emergency contacts we are mandated by 

legislation to call the police. If you have not yet downloaded the Skoolbag app, we ask that you do this as 

soon as possible. These practices are to ensure the safety of your children. 

Full implementation of the new Attendance Guidelines is required by the end of Term 2, 2018. St. Paul’s 

is currently exploring an automated SMS notification service, to inform parents of an unexplained student 

absence. Parents and guardians are asked to notify the school immediately a student absence is known, 

preferably the day before but definitely before 8.50 am on the day of the absence. 

 

 



  



 

O.S.H.C. PROGRAM (BEFORE & AFTER SCHOOL CARE) 

Bookings for the St. Mary of the Assumption ‘Out of School Hours Care Program’ (Before & After School 
Care) can be made on a permanent or casual basis. Children must be registered to attend the program. 
Registration Forms are available from the school office. Bookings can only be made on the O.S.H.C. mobile 
phone number 0450 451 909. The school WILL NOT make bookings. 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Support St Paul's Primary – Kealba and you’ll be rewarded! 
 

The NEW 2018 | 2019 Entertainment Books are almost here!!!! You can pre-purchase 

your new Entertainment Book or Entertainment Digital Membership by logging onto 

the schools payment page at www.entbook.com.au/94z4839   

Pre-purchased books will be delivered to the school before the end of term and can 

be used immediately. You will receive hundreds of valuable offers for everything you 

love to do, and you will also be supporting our fundraising. PLUS, order now to 

receive over $100 of bonus Early Bird Offers (hurry, these sell out quickly). 

 

"The Entertainment Book is great value for such a low price. There are a lot of savings I get back 

instantly. It more than outweighs the original price. There is something for everyone casual, fine dining, 

adventure and family. I couldn't live without it.” – Susan L 

 

 

  

http://www.entbook.com.au/94z4839
http://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/about/Tell-me-More/melbourne


2018 IMPORTANT DATES 

TERM 1 TERM 2 

  APRIL 

● THURS 19 BISHOP MARK EDWARDS VISITING 
CONFIRMATION CANDIDATES 10AM 

● FRI 20 - SACRAMENT OF CONFIRMATION 7PM 
● MON, TUES 23, 24 - PLANKS MATHS INCURSION 
● TUES 24TH BOYS SOCCER GALA DAY 
● WED 25 - ANZAC DAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
● THUR 26 - WHOLE SCHOOL MASS 9.30AM 
● FRI 27TH GIRLS SOCCER GALA DAY 

MAY 

● MON 7 SCHOOL CLOSURE 
● TUES 15TH DISTRICT CROSS COUNTRY 10-12PM 
● THURS 24 - FIRST COMMUNION FAMILY NIGHT 6PM 

JUNE 

● THUR 7 - WHOLE SCHOOL MASS - FEAST OF THE SACRED 
HEART 9.30AM 

● MON 11 - QUEEN’S BIRTHDAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
● SAT 16 - SACRAMENT OF FIRST HOLY COMMUNION 2PM 
● MON 25 - REPORTS SENT HOME 
● THURS 28 - LEARNING CONVERSATIONS 2.30PM TO 

8.00PM - EARLY DISMISSAL 1.50 PM 
● FRI 29 - ST. PAUL’S FEAST DAY - WHOLE SCHOOL MASS 

12.00PM 
● FRI 29 - EARLY DISMISSAL 1.50PM END TERM 

TERM 3 TERM 4 

JULY 

● MON 16 - TERM 3 COMMENCES 
● FRI 27TH DIVISIONAL GRAND FINALS 

 
AUGUST 

● WED 15 - FEAST OF THE ASSUMPTION 9.30AM WHOLE 
SCHOOL MASS 

● THURS 23RD DISTRICT ATHLETICS 
 

SEPTEMBER 

● THUR 13 - WHOLE SCHOOL MASS 9.30AM 
● THURS 20 - WHOLE SCHOOL CIRCUS PERFORMANCE - 

EVENING 
● FRI 21 - EARLY DISMISSAL 1.50PM END TERM 

OCTOBER 

● MON 8 - TERM 4 COMMENCES 
● FRI 12TH DIVISIONAL GRAND FINALS 
● MON TO FRI 15, 16, 17, 18 19 - SCHOOL REVIEW 
● WED 24 - CEM/VRQA COMPLIANCE REVIEW 
● WED 24 - WHOLE SCHOOL MASS 9.30AM 
● WED 31 - YR 4 CAMP 

NOVEMBER 

● THURS, FRI 1, 2 - YR 4 CAMP 
● MON 5 - SCHOOL CLOSURE REPORT WRITING 
● TUES 6 - MELBOURNE CUP PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
● WED, THURS, FRI 21, 22, 23 - YR 5 CAMP 
● SAT 24 - STATE ELECTION 

DECEMBER 

● FRI 7 - CHRISTMAS FUN DAY, CARNIVAL AND CAROLS 
● THURS 13 - YR 6 GRADUATION 7PM 
● FRI 14 YR 6 FINAL DAY 
● WED 19 P - 5 STUDENTS FINAL DAY 1.50PM DISMISSAL 
● THURS 20 - STAFF FINAL DAY 

 

 

 

 

  



 



  



ANZAC DAY  (25th April) 

O Lord, lover of souls,  

who through the mouth of your prophet of old declared that all 
souls are yours, we thank you for the brave and faithful dead, 
who willingly laid down their lives on the battlefields of war or 
succumbed to the perils of the deep or of the air. We bless you 
for the dauntless courage of those defenders of our country who 
have fallen in the cause of truth and righteousness. In your hand, O Father, we leave their 
departed spirits. Grant us to follow their good example in faithfulness and endurance, even 
unto death, that we may with them be found worthy of the crown of everlasting life. Amen. 

 

                                                                  
 

MASS TIMES 
ST PAUL’S CHURCH                                         ST MARY MACKILLOP CHURCH 

SUNSHINE AVENUE                                                                   ODESSA AVENUE  

KEALBA                                                       KEILOR DOWNS 

Monday          No Mass                                                               Monday          9.30 am 

Tuesday          No Mass                                                         Tuesday           9.30 am 

Wednesday   9.30 am                                                                       Wednesday    No Mass   

Thursday        9.30 am                                                     Thursday         No Mass 

Friday             No Mass                                                                   Friday               9.30 am 

Saturday        5.00 pm (Latin)                                                                  Saturday          5.00 pm 

                        6.30 pm                                                                  

Sunday           8.00 am (Maltese)                                       Sunday              9.00 am         

                        10.00 am                                                                                                                          11.00am                                                                                                                                                                                 

                                                                                                                                                                  5.30pm   

RECONCILIATION:                                                 RECONCILIATION: 

Saturday: 6.00 pm                                                                 Saturday 4.30 pm 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
LUNCH ORDERS WITH FLEXISCHOOLS 
A large number of families have now logged on to www.flexischools.com.au, created an account and are 
ordering lunches online. Cinzia Brancatisano, Canteen Manager, is happy to answer your questions 
regarding the account setup procedure and the new online ordering process. Snack items and drinks for 
the recess break (2nd break), need to be ordered online at the same time as the lunch order, as there are 
no counter / window sales during winter. 

                                                    

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                        

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 OLUNTEERS NEEDED     
 

  am asking for any parents,  grandparents or guardians who have any free  me to come and help and  be  part 
of a great volunteer team to provide lunch  for our  precious children.   e desperately need volunteers on 
 O  A ,      S A  A   F   A  each week.  f you are interested, please complete the sec on below and 
return it  to the school, as soon as possible.                                                                      

Please note that you  must have a current ‘ orking  ith Children Check’ registra on to be able to assist in the 
canteen. 

CANTEEN VOLUNTEER: 

         …………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..  

      Eldest Child…………………………………………..  Grade…………...Teacher……………………………………………… 

      I am available to work on the following day(s)………………………………………………………………….. 

       Contact  o…………………………............................................. 

 

 



 

 



 

 


